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Association Health Plans - States Push Back

On July 26, eleven states plus the District of Columbia filed a

lawsuit in federal court against the Department of Labor (DOL).

 The lawsuit alleges that the recently-published final rules

related to association health plans are unlawful.  In publishing

the final rules, the Administration stated that it was making it

easier for small businesses to come together to provide

affordable health insurance for their employees.  
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Coalitions in these states may want to pay special
attention to how their attorneys general and/or state
insurance regulators are speaking publicly about
association health plans.  But, if this lawsuit moves
forward, all states will be affected if changes to DOL's
rules are required.  

The new rules will place an increased burden on states
and subvert the intent of the ACA by siphoning off
presumably younger and healthier people from the ACA
market into the large group market. 
The purpose of the rule is to "undo" the progress states
have made under the ACA in decreasing uninsured rates,
ensuring comprehensive coverage, and stabilizing the
individual and small-group markets. 
It also asserts that the rule will harm states by forcing them
to devote resources to policing an increasing number of
potentially fraudulent plans offered by these newly-formed
associations. There is a long history of problematic
association health plan operators, with many civil and
criminal enforcement actions ongoing at the state and
federal levels.  

The lawsuit alleges:

If the proposed AHP rules were not to take effect, the
rules related to forming an AHP and the types of
coverage that could be offered would remain
consistent with the rules under ACA. This would not
prohibit AHPs such as: 

Professional or trade association offering health
insurance as an incidental benefit of membership  
Captive association of an insurance company used to
market insurer's products. 
Association established by a Professional Employer
Organization (PEO) 
Multiple Employer Welfare Arrangement. 
ERISA Association Health Plan. 

This would not necessarily present a problem for
coalitions wishing to offer comprehensive coverage
through one of these permissible AHP structures. For
more information, contact Colleen Bruce at
cbruce@nationalalliancehealth.org

The states joining the lawsuit are California, Delaware, Kentucky,
Maryland, Massachusetts, New Jersey, New York, Oregon,
Pennsylvania, Virginia, and Washington, plus District of Columbia. 
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